## Regular Monthly Meeting August 11, 2011

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, August 11, 2011, at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Bob Peters and William Albertini present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

Superintendent Phillips gave the monthly police report.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the general fund expenses. Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses. Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the fire tax fund expenses. Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to adopt Ordinance #4 of 2011, Disorderly House Ordinance. Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to adopt Resolution #7 of 2011, Policy and Procedure for Administration, Processing and Procurement of Professional Service as per compliance with Act 44 or 2009. Mr. Peters — yes, Mr. Albertini — yes.

## **Public Comment:**

Mr. Jan Budai, Shenango Fairway, asked what is needed to be done by the developer or residents to get the road ordained.

Mr. Bill Alexander, Savannah Gardner Road, stated that the Shenango half of Martha Street along with Hawthorne Road and English Hollow Road all need work.

Oran Allen, Savannah Gardner Road, stated that half the road on Turkey Hill was gone. Mr. Albertini stated that the road was a state road and that it was reported to Penndot. Mr. Allen also

asked what part of Old Pittsburgh Road would be paved. Mr. Albertini stated that paving would stop at Whitetail Drive, due to the future water and sewer line extensions.

Mr. Randy Zikeli, Harmony Baptist Road, stated that there have been issues with storm water near his residence twice in the previous year, which his basement had flooded. Mr. Albertini stated that ditches were bermed to alleviate the storm water. Mr. Zikeli stated that he would like more done to further correct the problem.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to adjourn.